
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DELIVEROO: A FIRST SUCCESSFUL STRIKE 
 

 

12 August 2017 

 

Yesterday around 150 of us, including over a hundred delivery drivers from all the various 

delivery companies, gathered on place de la Republique at Paris. The biggest group where 

Deliveroo drivers, those under the old and new contract alike. After several people. including 

a worker from Bordeaux, had spoken, we left to protest in front of various restaurants. A 

simultaenous protest was held in Lyon.  

 

We know that our strike has had an economic impact because some restaurants had to block 

orders in solidarity and Deliveroo had to open additional delivery time slots. 

 

The unprecedented nature of our movement and its echo in the media forced management 

already yesterday to officially communicate with us. We are, however, not taken in by this 

move and will continue to demand a per route fee of 7.50€, with a minimum of two routes per 

hour guaranteed.   

 

In order to get Deliveroo to negotiate, we call again for a strike throughout France on 

Monday, 28 August, the date when the new contracts will come into force:  

 

- We call upon the CGT, Solidaires and the Front social, who have supported us, to help us 

make this call known in the twenty cities in France, where Deliveroo do business.  

 

- We ask our coworkers across Europe, who have already been mobilized in the past, to join 

us to make this date the first international strike against Deliveroo.  

 

We also plan a general assembly in Paris on Sunday, 20 August, to prepare for this strike 

day. Until then, each biker has the task of convincing others to join in our struggle.  

 

Together, we can derail Deliveroo! 

 

 

THE COLLECTIVE OF THE AUTONOMOUS DELIVERERS OF PARIS 

 

 

Contact : https://www.facebook.com/clap75/ 

 

  


